
REGULAR SESSION, BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY, DECEMBER 14, 2020 

The Board of Public Works and Safety of Plymouth, Indiana, met in Regular Session on 

December 14, 2020. The meeting was held in the Council Chambers, on the second floor of the 

City Building, 124 N. Michigan St., Plymouth, Indiana.  

Mayor Mark Senter called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Senter presided for Board 

Members Duane Culp, Jeff Houin and Bill Walters.  City Attorney Sean Surrisi and Clerk-

Treasurer Xaver were also present.  Mayor Senter and Jeff Houin attended the meeting virtually. 

Councilmember Milner was absent. 

Board Members Walters and Culp moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the 

Regular meetings of November 23, 2020.  The motion carried. 

Utility Superintendent Davidson asked for permission to advertise for a replacement for 

Dennis Hooker as he has retired after 32 years of service.   

Board members Culp and Walters moved and seconded to approve the advertisement of the 

position. The motion carried.  

Chief of Police Bacon reported that the newest officer Josh Baker has arrived to the area and 

was sworn in today.  He will start undergoing his training on December 15, 2020.  

Street Superintendent Marquardt reported that he was contacted by a subcontractor from the 

junior high school. They asked what to for the curb that needed poured since the plants were closed. 

The subcontractors want to leave the fence out in the street the way that it currently is. Marquardt 

told them that he does not believe that this would be a good idea due to what they have gone 

through with that neighborhood so far. His suggestion to the contractor was to have them put in 

limestone and cold patch it. In the spring they would then mill it down and put in the top coat.  

City Attorney Surrisi referred to an update by MACOG (Michiana Area Council of 

Governments) for the ADA transition plan for sidewalks. This refresh on the plan has been 

completed and a resolution for adoption by the board will be coming in the next year.  
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City Engineer Gaul presented PW-20-012, Street & Sidewalk Summer Projects- Change 

Order. He stated that several streets the pavement needed to be thicker and some of the sidewalks 

needed better addressed which in turn has changed the price needed for the contract.  

Houin asked what caused such a large change in the price. Gaul explained that this was due 

to needing to dig a little deeper on street and sidewalk projects. Also, more asphalt was needed due 

to some height differences in the street. Houin then asked why the concrete pricing changed so 

due to sidewalk adjustments due to joining in with driveways and having to dig deeper in areas than 

expected before pouring the concrete.  

Board Members Culp and Walters moved and seconded to approve Change Order #1 for 

Walsh & Kelly Inc. in the amount of $26,593.91 for the 2020 Street & Sidewalk Summer Projects. 

This brings the contract total from $602,523.35 to $629,117.26. The motion carried.  

City Engineer Gaul presented UT 19-011. He stated that this change was due to comcast not 

putting the cable with a conduit like they agreed to. This in turn would need replaced.  

Houin asked for clarification on if this was due to incorrectly installing the line. Gaul 

confirmed this. Culp and Houin agreed that there should not be an approval until Comcast has fixed 

this problem. Gaul stated that if this is the way that the board decides he would inform Comcast that 

before their financial guarantee could be released, they would need to remove the line and install it 

correctly.  Board members Houin and Culp moved and seconded to inform Comcast that before the 

financial guarantee would be released, they would need to remove the line and install it correctly. 

The motion carried.  

City Attorney Surrisi presented the Animal Control Services Agreement for 2021. This 

agreement is the same as the previous couple of year at $30,000 with the Marshall County Humane 

Society. 
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Board members Houin and Culp moved and seconded to approve of the proposed Animal 

Control Services Agreement for 2021. The motion carried.   

Board Members Walters and Culp moved and seconded to allow the payroll for December 

15, 2020 and the claims for December 14, 2020, as entered in claim register #2020. The motion 

carried.  

Board Members Walters and Culp moved and seconded to accept the Fire Activity Report for 

November, Wastewater Monthly Report for November, and the Water Monthly report for November 

 

There being no further business, Board Members Walters and Culp moved and seconded to 

adjourn the meeting. The motion carried, and the meeting was declared adjourned at 6:22 p.m. 

 
 
 
Jeanine M. Xaver, IAMC, CMC 
Clerk-Treasurer  
 

APPROVED:  
 
__________________________________  
Mark Senter 
Mayor 
 
 
 


